
PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS 

Congratulations to the 

following children: 

Fisiihoi Tapaatoutai, Tise 

Aigamaua, Trilia 

Ofahengaue, Anastacia 

Sione, Monica Thavongsy, 

Savannah Howell, Keepa 

Reti-Hotu, Temprest 

Whakamau, Tevita 

Tukumoeatu, Letisia Telua, 

Alishba Intaz, Selui Telua, 

Lepa Sofara, Ifoni Latu, Elan 

Wihongi, Shona Bradley, 

Selena Vailolo, Abriella 

Fisiihoi, Fusi Tongotongo, 

Dana Kipa, Azalea Smith, 

Charlz Collier, Tevita Lolo, 

Sehajpreet Kaur, Angel 

Jeet, Dayzar Agi, Krystal 

Fosita, Krisha Chand, 

Neerav Ram, Samuel 

Ikahihifo, Fane Lasike, 

Aaliyah Lal, Shirlyn Prasad, 

Maria Talakai, Durant 

Bradley, Divya Prasad, 

Jayde Tuumaialu, Krishav 

Prasad, Jeziah Wihare, 

Mohammed Abusaaieliek, 

Deziah Epere, Aden 

Warwood, Shiv Patel, 

Milahn Nankivell, Kimberley 

Bayley-Manuel, Lesieli Vai, 

Shivin Sen, Shakira Mani, 

Charm Witehira, Calvin 

Siketi, JJ Sione, Ishika 

Madhvi, Samuel Taula, Taua 

Uhatafe. 
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Kia ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa Lava, Kia Orana, Ni sa bula, Mauri, Suosday, Sat Sri Akaal, Tajba Filghodu, Xin 

Chao, Ni Hao, Guten Tag, Sawadee, Kumusta, Fakaalofa lahi atu, Maith, warm 
 

IMPORTANT 

INFORMATION 

INDUSTRIAL ACTION 
The NZEI has advised the 
Fairburn School Board of 
Trustees that our principal and 
teachers will be taking strike 

action on Wednesday 15th 

August 2018.  

The Board has carefully 
considered the availability of 
teaching staff, and unfortunately 
decided that we can’t provide 
the normal teaching services 

during the strike so the school 
will be closed as no 

supervision can be provided. It’s 
important that you make 
alternative arrangements for the 
care of your child/children on the 

day of the strike.  

We  know that this is inconvenient 
for parents and students alike, 
but please be assured that 
student safety is our main 
concern. Thank you for your 

understanding.  

WHAT NOW! 
Last Sunday What Now came to 
Otahuhu and some of our 
students were lucky enough to be 
part of the show!  

 
You can still watch the show on 
TVNZ on Demand—see if you 
can spot some familiar faces!  
 

SOCCER NEWS 
The Fairburn School boys and girls 
soccer teams participated in the 
MOSA Interschool tournament on 
Tuesday, August 7th. Our teams 
demonstrated excellent athletic 
ability, sportsmanship and 
perseverance throughout the day. 
Each division had a total of 
fourteen teams competing.  
The Fairburn School boys team 
placed an honourable 4th, with 
our girls following up with a 10th 
place finish. We are incredibly 
proud of their efforts and 
dedication to the game. Way to 
go Fairburn! 

PARENT READING 

PROGRAMME 
We are on the search for some 
awesome parents to volunteer for 
our Parent Reading programme 
this term. 

This requires parents to volunteer 

one or more mornings a week 

between 9-10am and listen to 

children read to you.  The children 

gain extra practice which will 

help  improve their reading  and 

will hopefully be an enjoyable 

experience for the volunteers too! 

Please let us know if you are 

interested or able to help by 

texting the school mobile on     

021 247 0421 or popping into 

the school office and leaving your 

details.  
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DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 

 

WEDNESDAY 15TH AUGUST  

TEACHERS INDUSTRIAL ACTION 

 

TUESDAY 21ST AUGUST 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING 

 

TUE 21ST & THU 23RD AUG 

STUDENT LED CONFERENCES 

 

FRIDAY 24TH AUGUST 

WELCOME ASSSEMBLY  

 

MONDAY 27TH AUGUST 

INDIVIDUAL & CLASS PHOTOS 

 

THURSDAY 30TH AUGUST 

INTERSCHOOL RUGBY 

 

FRIDAY 31ST AUGUST 

DAFFODIL DAY 

 

MON 10TH – FRI 14TH SEPT 

MAORI LANGUAGE WEEK 

 

FRIDAY 14TH SEPTEMBER 

INTERSCHOOL BASKETBALL 

 

 

 

 

Regards 

 Paula Passfield 

Principal 

COMMUNITY NOTICES:  CANS FOR GOOD Once again Fairburn School is taking part in the 

Watties Cans For Good collection. For every can donated to the school Watties will match them. The 
cans then go to our local Salvation Army Food bank. Please start donating-cans will be collected in 
each classroom. Thank you in advance.  
 
PARKING REMINDER Just a reminder that parking officers will be on patrol outside our school to 
issue tickets for those who illegally park so please be aware! 


